Don Valley East - Ward 17 Forum Minutes

Monday Nov. 20, 2017, Cherokee P.S. 
IN ATTENDANCE:
	Ken Lister, Trustee
Andrew Gold
Phyllis Jackson

Trixie Doyle

Joanne Hodson

Anne Moody

Nicoll Lee

Bianca O’Brien

Athena Tsimidis
Jamie O’Connor
Laurie Grant
Tamara Grealis
Xuefen Young

Susan Knisch

Otto Knisch

Yetunde Olowokere

Jackie Chow

Andree Shore
	Trustee, TDSB

Superintendent of Education, Learning Network 09, TDSB

Principal, Cherokee School, TDSB
PIAC Co Chair, and parent at Donview and DMCI

Parent at Fairglen and Tyrell
Teacher at Lescon
Student at Sir William Osler SS
Parent Council Co Chair at Brian PS
Parent Council Co Chair at Muirhead PS
Parent Council Co Chair at Roywood PS
Parent Council Co Chair at Roywood PS
Parent at George Vanier SS
Parent at Cherokee PS
Community Info Fairview
Community Info Fairview

Community Use of Schools, TDSB

Parent Council Co Chair at Dallington PS
Note taker, TDSB


1.  Welcome and introductions

 


Ken Lister

· Ken welcomed everyone to the meeting and attendees introduced themselves and let us know where their children attend school. 
2. Successful School Councils and Fundraising

Trixie Doyle, Parent
· Trixie Doyle, the PIAC introduced herself and described PIAC and their role providing support to school councils. She presented a very helpful overview on Fund Raising best practices (attached below): Rules, Regulations, and Guidelines; Decision-Making and Planning; Running fund raisers; Tips 

· Trixie described the breadth of Rules, Regulations, and Guidelines that exist and provided links and references to many. 
· Best Practices for Decision-Making and Planning 
· Fund raising is different in each school depending on preferences, needs and legacy activities

· Key best practice for planning includes being aware of the School Improvement Plan (SIP) and targeting fund raising to support those goals. Other methods of prioritization include soliciting staff wish lists, parent surveys and school council ideas, connecting with other school councils, using demographic data.  
· Typical methods include special lunches and other food sales, selling products (magazines, gift wrap, etc.), events (movie nights, fun fairs, holiday activities), pledge drives (dance-a-thons, read-a-thons). As well, seeking direct donations offers parents who do not have time to participate a chance to contribute. 

· Planning starts with goals and details needed volunteers, skills, and timelines. 
· Tips from experience: 

· Parents are most likely to support your fundraiser if they find the event fun, meaningful, relevant and affordable.
· Offer an option for a 2-hour commitment from each parent for the year.

· Lessons learned: evaluate fundraisers right after the event using surveys or feedback forms. 

· Share: Let people know what you have achieved and how they have helped the school and the students. Share info via pictures, posters, newsletters, social media, and emails. 

· Managing funds: 

· Share best practices with anyone involved in handling money. 

· Contact TDSB Business Services and ensure the treasurer and fundraising coordinator attend the TDSB training session each fall.

Question 

· In answer to a question, the TDSB Vendor book lists the approved vendors and fundraisers are encouraged to use them because they are approved, and the processes are defined.
3. Parent Involvement Advisory Committee (PIAC) Update 

· PIAC's 11th Annual Parent conference is coming to Earl Haig S.S. on Saturday, November 25th.

· Registration is full – 600 parents have registered

· The waitlist will be forwarded to the spring conference

· Today is the last day for feedback to the Equity Task Force 
· Ward Boundary Review the City may be moving to 47 wards, but the Ministry requires only 22 Wards. This will be coming to the Board in December, with reports back in January
· Fundraising consultation will begin after the Equity Policy is complete, so that it can be balanced with fund raising
· PIAC co-chair elections are tomorrow.
4. Superintendent Update 



Andrew Gold, Superintendent
· Andrew was pleased to attend & meet the group, this is only his 3rd month in the role 

· There are a wide variety of activities led by students underway, including WE day, United Way, Caring and Safe Schools Week, Anti Bullying and Awareness Week

· Fall sports have concluded and winter sports are under way

· Many schools have an active focus on the environment

· School improvement plans are underway.
5. Trustee Update






Ken Lister
Enhancing Equity Task Force

· Many emails and feedback have been coming into Ken in reaction to the Enhancing Equity Task Force (see November e-newsletter attachment below)

· This report is not by trustees, educators or administrators: it was authored by an external consultant retained in this study to ensure there would be no bias. 

· 1300 people participated. Unfortunately, some ideas shared in the report were not informed by knowledge that might have put them into different context. Therefore, there has been a fair amount of need for clarification and explanation. 

Trustee Motion 

· Ken has forwarded a motion to keep marijuana sales locations away from schools. This passed.
Ward Boundary Review
· The Toronto District School Board is undertaking a Ward Boundary Review (WBR) for its Trustee wards to align with the new City of Toronto wards recently enacted by Toronto City Council.

· The TDSB has commissioned an outside consulting group to lead the Ward Boundary Review. The consultants are developing a number of options for the new Trustee Wards and are solicited feedback on the options through a variety of ways, detailed on the TDSB web site. 
· Ken described the options identified in the report and demonstrated them on hand outs, indicating his colleagues were preferring the minimal or moderate change option at present but he had no preference whatsoever.
SRO Program

· Ken reported on the consultation process for the SRO review. 

· He shared that he felt the consultations were not accessible to all communities and this represented a barrier. For instance, none of the student feedback sessions were close to our community. 

· He commented that with the decision Aug; 30 to remove the SRO’s during the review of the TDSB’s School Resource Officer Program’s (we had one school with an SRO) there has not been an increase in expulsions or suspensions. 
Overcrowding Event with Minister of Education Oct 30
· Ken Lister and Trustee Alexander Brown met with the Minister of Education, Mitzie Hunter on October 30, 2017, 7:00pm at the Earl Haig Secondary School cafetorium 

· 400 parents arrived to talk about overcrowding and education development charges which, as structured, do not allow TDSB to fund badly needed expansion. 

· We continue to apply pressure to the Minister and Provincial government, so far without result. Ken and Trustee Brown have created a motion for further discussion.  

Recent Repairs
· Georges Vanier - new front entrance, boilers, new windows and new lockers
· Kingslake - Parking lot repairs and sidewalk
· Shaughnessy - Boiler, parking lot repairs, and solar panel installation and new windows
· Lescon - childcare expansion

· Rene Gordon - New windows
· George S Henry - parking lot repairs

· Brian - new roof, air conditioning in gym or library
· Muirhead - Playground upgrade, air conditioning in gym or library
· Cassandra - cooling centre (8 schools do not have A/C and a cooling centre is the approach to ensure that one area in the school is air conditioned in some way) 
Consultations on TDSB executive salary increases
· THE TDSB has developed a new Executive Compensation Programs to ensure a responsible, transparent and consistent approach to managing executive salaries. 

· Consultations on distributing salary increases will occur on line until Dec. 12 and members of the public are also invited to delegate in person before Trustees at a meeting at 5050 Yonge Street, Boardroom on Thursday, November 30, 2017 at 5 p.m.

· One of the goals is to correct an inequity with salaries in other regions that has resulted in TDSB exec salaries being lower than other regions. See TDSB web site for more details. 
Upcoming Ward Forums 
Monday January 15, 2018

Don Valley Middle School

7-9pm

Guest Speaker: Marguerite Campbell, Central Coordinating Principal for Financial Literacy and Math 

Topic: Financial Literacy

​

Monday February 12, 2018

Sloane Public School

7-9pm

Guest Speaker: Saleem Haniff, Social Worker - Health and Well Being Lead

Topic: Sleep as Part of Well Being

​

Monday March 5, 2018

Dallington Public School

7-9pm

Guest Speaker Craig Snider, Senior Manager

Topic: TDSB Budget

​

Monday March 19, 2018

Seneca Hill Public School

7-9pm

Guest Speaker: Lori Moore, Central Coordinating Principal for Special Education

Topic: Gifted Testing and Program

​

Monday April 16, 2018

Forest Manor Public School

7-9pm

Guest Speaker: Colleen Russell-Rawlins, Executive Superintendent for Childcare

Topic: Childcare

​

Monday May 14, 2018

Brian Public School

7-9pm

Guest Speaker: Angela Caccamo, Central Coordinating Principal for

French 

Topic: French Immersion and Extended French

Monday June 11, 2018

Shaughnessy Public School

7-9pm

Guest Speaker: Richard Christie, Senior Manager for Sustainability

Topic: Outdoor Classrooms & Playgrounds
Questions

In answer to a question about solar panels on Ken indicated that schools were selected by a private business to receive solar panels based on best conditions for achievement of energy generation for the business as part of a deal. Therefore, some schools will get panels and others not. The revenue generated from the solar panel installation will be used to fund eco schools.
6. Closing Comments 




Ken Lister
· Ken thanked the parents, students and staff members who attended tonight.  He expressed thanks for the time and commitment to improving our community communication. He invited all to email thoughts, ideas or concerns to:
Email: ken.lister@tdsb.on.ca
Twitter: @kenlister1
Facebook: www.facebook.com/kenlistertoronto
Administrative Liaison: Irene.Rinaldo@tdsb.on.ca
· A special thank you to Trixie Doyle and to Principal Phyllis Jackson, Cherokee PS for hosting the meeting.   


Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.
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